Minutes

 of the

St. Clair County Fire Chiefs
 And
 MABAS Division 32 Meeting
September 24, 2009
Meeting was called to order by President Saunders at 7:00pm.

President Saunders introduced representative from RCC Consultants.  RCC is working on a regional plan for communications with interoperability for St. Clair County.  RCC will be here on October 5th and 6th and would like to have a fire chiefs working session to get information from the fire service county wide for the county plan.  Narrow banding is on target for January 1, 2013.  All agencies holding a license must convert to the narrowband or may potentially face fines.  The MABAS requirements and the statewide Illinois plan are being looked at and being incorporated into the plan that RCC is working on.  
President Saunders thanked Belleville Fire Department for hosting the meeting. 
The meeting was recessed at 7:30 for dinner.  

The meeting resumed at 7:52 pm.

Motion was made and seconded to approve the July 2009 meeting minutes as distributed.  Motion passed. 

Treasurers report – the chiefs account balance is 13,263.96, the MABAS Division 32 account is 3,307.62 for a total checking account balance of $16,571.58.  Motion was made and seconded to approve the treasurer’s report.  Motion passed. 

President Saunders introduced Terry Mueller with Boyer Fire Protection.  Boyer is looking for a department to host the side by side trailer that demonstrates how a sprinkler system works.  

EMA – An email was sent out introducing persons from the Homeland Security Department who is doing a study about chemical facilities in the St. Clair County area.  Don Feher will be contacting them to see what information is needed from all the area departments.  The LEPC is getting a grant for a couple of thousand dollars.  LEPC is looking at getting maps produced for departments that would show schools, chemical facilities, etc. for the area.  These maps would also be made into 8 ½ x 11 sheets for in vehicles.  Data Processing is working on the ER Tool.  The county is also working on getting a server which would contain the same data as the county computer that would be at the EMA office, that departments could get information from via the internet.  The consultant has made the recommendation about how the server should be built and the work will continue to get the system online. 
911 – Work is beginning on the next generation 911 system.  

SWIC – Fall semester is running good.  The Academy starts October 19th.  This is one of the biggest enrollment years for SWIC in a long time.  If anyone needs or has recommendations for classes for 2010, contact Lee Smith.  The college is in need of a forcible entry prop and is looking for steel doors.  Any department that might have some doors available contact Lee Smith. 
OSFM – Complaints made that request a representative from the OSFM will require more detail when the complaint is made.  School inspections are now mandatory.  Licensed facilities will be done after that.  Greg Vespa now has a k9 in the area again.  Calls for an investigator are still being verified before an agent is sent out.

SCSESA – No report

STARRS – The 2010 budget is now at SEMA to be approved.  The UID program is on hold while the contract is being worked on.  Information on ID Cards can still be put in the system, but cards cannot be printed at this point.  The federal government has now issued standards for ID cards.  The cards issued from STARRS do not meet the standards that the feds put out.  
Simulcast Paging System – Testing was done a couple of weeks ago and some reports of issues have been received.  The results will be analyzed and the committee will meet to review recommendations on what if any changes need to be made. 
CAD System – No additional meetings have been set up since the first meeting.  If you have complaints on the CAD system that go to Caryn Clark, Denny Oaks will get a copy of the complaint also.  

Belleville Fire Department will be instituting a program with drop sites to accept hazardous wastes that have been picked up from calls within the city including oil and gas spills.  The plan has been approved by the Illinois EPA.  Each site costs $1200.00 to set up.  Once the barrels have been filled, the Keisel Company who is administering the program will then charge $100 to change out the barrels. 
President Saunders appointed a nominating committee consisting of Brian Funk, Mike Schutzenhofer, and Lynn Mueller to have a slate of officers for the December meeting for the election  of officers for 2010. 

Motion was made and seconded to adjourn the chiefs meeting at 8:46pm.  Motion passed. 

The MABAS division 32 meeting was called to order at 8:46pm.  

GPS Units status – MABAS is continuing to work on getting the GPS units purchased and programmed.  Each MABAS department will receive one GPS unit.  Any MABAS vehicle issued to the division will also receive a GPS unit.
The MABAS division will be getting two western shelter tents with a trailer for storage.  We will be looking for a department to host the trailer and the host agency will need to send two persons to a training class at NIPSTA.  Belleville Fire Department has agreed to host the trailer. 
Fayetteville Fire Department received the reimbursement from the State of Illinois for expenses from Hurricane Gustov.  Fayetteville has reimbursed the MABAS Division for expenses that were incurred by the division. 

The VCOS will push for the International Association of Fire Chiefs to look at fair rate of reimbursement for volunteers that are deployed for disasters.  

The Mobile Ventilation Unit is in service in Fairview Heights.  

The 6x6 All Terrain Vehicle is in service at Signal Hill.  

Motion made and seconded to adjourn at 9:00pm.  Motion passed.  

